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DVCC Briefs
DVCC Board Study Session

Tuesday, October 4
9 a.m.    Read Hall

Singles Club Potluck
Tuesday, October 4
6 p.m.    Read Hall

Line Dancing Every Tuesday
October 4, 11, 18 and 25

6-8 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Coffee Social
Saturday, October 8
7:30 a.m.    Read Hall

DVCC Town Hall Open Forum
Monday, October 10

7 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

DVCC Board Meeting
Tuesday, October 11
9 a.m.    Read Hall

Singles Club Meeting
Wednesday, October 12
9:30 a.m.    Read Hall

New Resident Social
Wednesday, October 12

7 p.m.  Read Hall

Tailgate Party
Friday, October 14

4 p.m.  Farnsworth Outside

Pancake Breakfast
Saturday, October 15

7:30-9:30 a.m.  Farnsworth Hall

General Potluck Supper
Thursday, October 20

5:30 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Welcome Back Party
Friday, October 21

4-7 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Coffee Social
Saturday, October 22
7:30 a.m.    Read Hall

Singles Club Meeting
Wednesday, October 26
9:30 a.m.    Read Hall

Flag Carriers and 
Storytellers Needed!

by Cathy Jageler
Are you a proud Veteran who would like to carry your 

colors, or tell us your experiences (short stories) at our 
upcoming Veterans Day Program?  This program begins at 
9 a.m. on Friday, November 11, 2016?  All branches of the 
service participate and we would be honored to have your 
help.

Please contact Cathy at 970-396-0962 or Marcel at
480-390-6357.

Hear Ye, Hear Ye-
Help Needed!

by Judy Goodroe
Anyone looking for a fun way to meet your neighbors?  

Are you looking for a little light exercise?  We need people 
to help deliver a route for the Citizen.

Please give Judy Goodroe a call at 480-699-6397.

October Pancake 
Breakfast!

by Pat Clark
We certainly hope that each of you have had a wonderful 

summer!  Our Pancake Breakfast will be held on Saturday, 
October 15.  Serving is from 7:30-9:30 a.m.  We will also 
be having our 50/50 drawing.  So wake up those neighbors 
and invite them for Breakfast.

This is an awesome menu of eggs, two sausage links, 
two pancakes, juice, water and tea or coff ee, all for $5.  
Have you checked the price you pay for just a cup of 
coff ee recently?  What a bargain!  See you all there!

Dreamland Villa 
Welcome Back Party

Red Solo Cup-Fill ‘er Up!
by Terri Tiehen

Let’s celebrate the return 
of our winter visitors at 
Farnsworth Hall on Friday, 
October 21, with a Welcome 
Back Happy Hour from 4-5 
p.m., and live entertainment 
with Pam and Dave from 
5-7 p.m.!  Advance tickets 
will be available for $10 per 
person beginning October 
1 at the Dreamland Villa 
offi  ce, located at 320 N 55th 
Place, or at the door for $12 
per person.

This enormously popular 
duo from Chandler has been making music throughout the 
Western United States since the early 1980s, as members 
of the L.A. Bedrockers.  They set out on their own in 
1991, enjoying a six-year run as the house band at the 
famous Wigwam Resort.  Pam and Dave have continued 
to perform all our favorites, including, “Can’t Take my 
Eyes off  of You,” “I Heard it Through the Grapevine,” 
“Bye, Bye Love,” “I Fall to Pieces,” “All I Have to do is 
Dream,” “ Could I Have This Dance,” “Wind Beneath my 
Wings” and many others.

Come and meet your neighbors for a night of fun, food 
and music.  This year is slated to be even better than 
last year, with an extra hour of music, 50/50 raffl  e and a 
catered taco bar with ice cream dessert included.  Catering 
is provided by Miss V’s Catering Service.  You may bring 
a beverage of your own choosing, or buy your Red Solo 
Cup for just $4 and we’ll fi ll it up!

Hope you had a great summer and welcome back!  Be 
sure to join us on Veteran’s Day, November 11, to honor 
our Veterans, beginning at 9 a.m.

Pam and Dave are back!

Happy Fall!Happy Fall!
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WHERE RETIREMENT DREAMS COME TRUE!
DREAMLAND VILLA CITIZEN

Maurine Bierle, Editor
The Dreamland Villa Citizen is a monthly newspaper 

produced for the Dreamland Villa Community Club by 
Miller Media Services.

DREAMLAND VILLA COMMUNITY CLUB
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461
Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website: www.dreamlandvilla.org

STAFF
Jackie Young, Administrative Offi  ce Manager
Irene Nissen, Receptionist/Secretary
Gilberto Balcazar and Dan Hardy, Maintenance

Deadline for monthly editorial submissions is the 5th day 
of each month; deadline for all other submissions is the 10th 
day of each month and should be sent by email to Maurine 
Bierle, Editor, at editorofcitizen@centurylink.net.

For advertising information call Miller Media Services
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167

ads@millermediaservices.com

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the Community by 
Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or residents 
through the support of its advertisers.  Due to the limited amount 
of available space, all submitted material may be edited or 
omitted as deemed necessary by the publisher and community club 
representatives.

The President’s Message
by Pat Clark

As a result of recent events, 
the Board of Directors 
decided to rescind the 
election of Carylan McLean 
as President.  As Vice 
President, I automatically 
became President.

Many folks who spent their 
summer in cooler climates 
are now beginning to return 
to our Community.  I want to 
welcome you back!

Please plan on attending 
our fi rst fall Potluck at 5:30 
p.m. on Thursday, October 
20, at Farnsworth Hall.  The 
potlucks are for all residents 
of our Community.
Saturday morning Coff ee 

Socials are held on the second and fourth Saturday of each 

month.  The Coff ee Socials are for those who have paid their 
annual fees, essential to keep Dreamland Villa a 55+ Age-
restricted Retirement Community.

With the cooler weather, more members will be enjoying 
the outdoor activities at the Bocce Ball, Shuffl  eboard and 
Pickleball Courts.  All summer long the Lapidary and Wood 
Shops have been open, as well as Ceramics and the Computer 
Club.  The Singles Club has been meeting in Read Hall and 
the card players have been enjoying a variety of games.

Have you been reading the summer issues of the Citizen?  
If so, you know the extensive maintenance, repair and 
replacement items that have been completed.

You will be able to use the new key card system beginning 
on February 1, 2017.  The new system is a proximity reader.  
Simply place the 2017 key card near the new Honeywell 
reader and you will gain access to that door or gate.

A lot of good things have been happening this past summer.  
I am optimistic that, with your positive attitudes, help and 
volunteering, we will see the 2016-17 season as one of our 
Community’s best in recent history.

Pat Clark

Dreamland Villa 
Memory Bricks

by Cyn Munday
Have you joined our Memory Brick Garden yet?  There is 

plenty of space for you.  This Memory Garden was designed 
with everyone in mind.  It is there for those who wish to have 
a memorial for a loved one, or just for their own enjoyment.  
Either way, our memory bricks enhance our Community.  
There is plenty of time to place an order.  Just pick up an 
order blank in the front offi  ce of Dreamland Villa Community 
Club or visit our website for an order form.  This project has 
been a wonderful addition to our Community and it has been 
a great way to pay tribute to those close to our hearts.

All bricks are just $50 each and take a few weeks for 
completion.  The company doing the work is excellent and 
has helped us many times with our questions and orders.  
Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you have any questions 
regarding the purchase of a brick; we are always willing to 
work with you.  When you are near the Dreamland Villa 
Offi  ce, be sure to stop by and glance at some of the bricks 
with pictures of dogs, golf clubs, keys or even little hearts.

A sincere thank you to all who have contributed to our 
Memory Brick Garden.  We couldn’t do this without you.  
You have the power to make a diff erence!

Beware of 
Ransomware

by Charlene Grande
Ransomware is on the rampage, seizing control of personal 

computers and institution-wide networks and encrypting fi les 
to make them inaccessible until a ransom is paid to release 
them.

Ransomware infects computers when people click on a 
malicious link or attachment.  In recent weeks schemes have 
included mass-sent emails that claim, “Your package has 
been successfully delivered.”  The infected link promises 
details of the “proof of delivery.”

This type of malware then locks computers, usually 
displaying a notifi cation that its contents have been encrypted 
and are being held hostage until a ransom is paid.

Victims who pay the ransom (generally $200-600) usually 
receive an email “decryption key” that unlocks the system 
and releases the fi les.  If the cyber crooks are not paid within 
a short period, a nerve-wracking countdown clock is included 
and they threaten to, and usually do, delete the fi les.

Be sure to back up your computer with an external hard 
drive or CD-ROM.  Run scans several times a week, if not 
daily.  Click wisely; don’t click on emails or attachments you 
don’t know.

Medicare Made Easy & More!!!
We take the time to thoroughly explain your Medicare 
health plan options and help you to better understand 

• Turning 65 

• New to the Area 

• Losing Group    
 Coverage 

• Receive “Extra Help”  

AFFORDABLE 

NO Fee for our Service.
In-home Appointments Available

Vickie Smith

602-499-0182 *  
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News from the
Librarian’s Desk

by Sydney Clark
Summer has offi  cially ended at the 
Dreamland Villa Library.  We begin 
our winter hours this month and will 
now be open every Monday and 
Wednesday morning from 10 a.m. to 
Noon and Wednesday afternoons from 

1-3 p.m.  In addition, the fi rst Saturday 
of the month will fi nd our door open 
from 10 a.m. to Noon.  The slot by 

the front door is always available for 
returning books.

We have lost librarians this summer and not 
all of our volunteers have returned, so a decision was made 
not to open on Fridays or the third Saturday of each month at 
this time.  We sincerely apologize to those who customarily 
come to the Library on those days, and we hope to be back 
to a full staff  soon.

If you think you would like to join our volunteer family, 
please stop by and see what goes on here.  No special skills 
are needed, just a love of books and the ability to share a 
laugh with your Dreamland Villa neighbors.  Now is the 
time we begin preparing for the annual Library Book Sale 
coming in February, so new volunteers are most welcome.

I especially want to thank all of the summer volunteers 
who faithfully arrived to cover their shift every Wednesday, 
and to the new volunteers who joined us recently.  It has 
been such a pleasure working with you.

New books are arriving weekly, especially the “cozy 
mystery” series enjoyed by everyone.  And the latest books 
by your favorite authors are on the “to be purchased” list.  
You will fi nd the defi nition of a “cozy mystery” that my 
friend, Holly, provided in this month’s Book Review.  Stop 
in and see what we have to off er.  We are looking forward to 
seeing you.

Citizen Book Review
by Holly Peterson

I recently visited my friend, Sydney, and she gave me a 
tour of your wonderful Community Library.  I was truly 
impressed with the number of volumes, both fi ction and non-
fi ction.  And, of course, you have a great selection of what is 
called “the cozy mystery” in today’s reading world.

Just what is a cozy mystery?  And how have they become 
such a booming business?  The readers of cozy mysteries are 
clever, busy women who look for something that engages 
the mind, provides a fun read and a bit of entertainment, like 
the romance novels that we can pick up and put down and 
look forward to getting back to.  A small volume you can 
stuff  in your bag as you head to the beach or that doctor’s 
appointment.

In most cozy mysteries, the main character, the crime 
solver, is a woman who fancies herself an amateur sleuth.  
She is usually college educated.  Whether or not she uses 
her degree and this education, coupled with her life’s 
experiences, provides her with the tools to solve all the 
crimes that pop up in her corner of the world.  This amateur 
sleuth has many occupations as diverse as writer, caterer, 
quilter, baker, gardener, dog trainer, etc.  How she manages 
to attend to business when she’s so involved in solving crime 
is anyone’s guess.

Most cozy mystery sleuths are not medical examiners or 
police personnel, but many times the people in their lives are 
in those fi elds.  This makes it convenient when they need to 
fi nd out things they might not have access to-think autopsy 
reports or criminal background checks.

Probably the most well-known amateur sleuth is Jessica 
Fletcher from Cabot Cove, Maine.  We all remember the 
weekly television series and there are now over 45 volumes 
of crime-solving escapades just waiting for you.  Dreamland 
Villa Library has a few of them.

Lorna Barrett, Erika Chase, Joanne Fluke, Lucy Burdette 
and a score of new writers fl ood the market, and many of 
their stories can be found here at your Library.  Pick one up 
and escape for a few hours of reading pleasure.

Easy Cooking
by Lorie Bierle

Breakfast Egg Bake
Ingredients:
8 frozen hash brown patties
4 cups (16 oz) shredded cheese (cheddar)
2 cups cubed, cooked ham, bacon or sausage
7 eggs
1 cup milk
½ teaspoon salt
½ teaspoon ground mustard

Place hash brown patties in a single layer in greased 9x13 
pan.  Sprinkle with cheese and ham, bacon or sausage.  In 
a bowl beat eggs, milk, salt and mustard.  Pour over meat.  
Cover and bake at 350 degrees for 1 hour.  Uncover and 
bake 15 minutes longer or until edges are golden brown 
and knife inserted near the center comes out clean.

Candidates Needed for Dreamland Villa 
Directors to be Seated April 1, 2017

by Pat Clark, President
We are looking for a Nominating Committee Chairman 

and fi ve committee members.  If you would like to volunteer, 
please call the DVCC Offi  ce at 480-832-3461 and leave your 
name and contact information.

We are also seeking members in good standing of the 
Dreamland Villa Community Club, Inc. to be candidates 
to serve as Dreamland Villa Directors.  Newly-elected 
Directors will be seated April 1, 2017.  Terms for newly-
elected Directors vary from one to three years, depending on 
the number of votes received.

Regular Study Session and Board of Director meetings are 
held the fi rst and second Tuesday of each month, respectively, 
except June, July, August and September.  Special Board of 
Director meetings may be scheduled during those months.

It would be benefi cial if candidates attended recent Board 
meetings to be knowledgeable of the current issues before 
the Directors.

Candidates for the election to the Board of Directors will 
be introduced to the membership at the 2 p.m., January 10, 
2017, Annual Meeting and at the 7 p.m. General Membership 
Meeting, also on January 10, 2017.  Elections will be held on 
February 14, 2017.

The By Laws currently set the number of Director seats at 
eight.  Current Director John Pawloski, Sr. is at the end of 
his fi rst elected three-year term and Carylan McLean is at the 
end of her fi rst elected two-year term.  Bruce Gile and Janet 
Peterson are at the end of their fi rst-year appointed terms.  
Each of these four Directors is eligible to run for election 
again.  There are two additional vacant seats.

Deadline for Changes
Extended to

October 15, 2016
New Telephone 

Directory
by Irene Nissen

Good News!  We will have a new Telephone Directory 
available by the end of the year.  The deadline to verify or 
change your information has been extended to October 15, 
2016.  Forms to verify the information you’d like to appear in 
the new Directory are available at the Dreamland Villa Offi  ce 
at 320 N. 55th Place.

Skilled in 
Microsoft 
Excel and 
Word?

by Ward Jennings, 
Secretary/Treasurer

Do you have a high level of profi ciency 
using Microsoft Excel and Word programs?  
Would you be willing to volunteer a few days 
a week in Dreamland Villa’s Read Hall Offi  ce?

If so, please call 480-832-3461 and leave your contact 
information.

Security Ofϐicer 
Wanted

by Ward Jennings, Secretary/Treasurer
Dreamland Villa Community Club, Inc. is in need of 

someone to tour its Farnsworth and Read Hall facilities, 
including pool areas, to make sure everything is properly 
closed down and all doors and gates are locked.  This 
occurs at 10 p.m., seven days a week, 52 weeks a year.

The responsibilities also include ensuring no break-ins 
occurred, and no one remains on the property after 10 p.m.  
This person shall also put on the pool and hot tub covers 
at both facilities.

If you are interested in becoming an independent 
contractor and wish to know more about this contract, 
please contact the offi  ce at 480-832-3461.  Anyone who is 
interested, regardless of where they live, may apply.

Your Time and Talent is Needed!
by Bruce Gile

The Dreamland Villa Community has some talented 
residents.  We are a diverse group with diverse skills.  If you 
are a Dreamland Villa member, would you consider donating 
some of your time and talents to make our Community 
better and to ensure that we remain a 55+ Age-restricted 
Retirement Community?  If you have not yet taken this step, 
we invite you to do so!  Volunteers are vital to Dreamland 
Villa.  Currently, we have a few volunteers doing too much!  
More volunteers would enable us to accelerate the many 
positive changes we have seen in 2016!

We are all neighbors.  We live in the same Community.  
We look out for, and help each other.  Let’s all be part of the 

solution and keep the way of life we enjoy.  Please consider 
supporting Dreamland Villa by paying your membership 
fees.  DVCC is the reporting agency to the county for all 
aspects regarding our 55+ overlay.

Secondly, please consider helping out in one or more of 
the areas listed below, or any area of interest to you.  Our 
Community depends on it!

Sales or Marketing Activities
Advertising Fundraising
Planning Any area of interest!
Please call the Dreamland Villa offi  ce at 480-832-3461 if 

you would be willing to help out!

Hours
MON-FRI   6:30AM TO 2:00PM

CLOSED SATURDAYS
SUNDAYS BREAKFAST ONLY

6:30AM TO 12:30PM
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How Does Dreamland Villa Keep its 55+ 
Age-Restricted Status?

Part Three
by Ward Jennings, Secretary/Treasurer, DVCC

This is the third article in a fi ve-part series describing the 
requirements for Dreamland Villa Community Club, Inc. 
(the Corporation) to maintain its designation as a 55+ Age-
restricted Subdivision.  Most retirement communities have 
age-restriction provisions set forth in their Declaration of 
Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions (commonly referred 
to as CC&Rs); the Dreamland Villa Subdivision does not.  
Rather, on August 4, 1980, the Maricopa County Board of 
Supervisors passed an ordinance designating Dreamland Villa 
as a 55+ Age-restricted Subdivision.

In order to retain its designation as a 55+ Age-restricted 
Subdivision, the Corporation must comply with the 
requirements of the County Ordinance and the U.S. 
Department of Housing and Urban Development’s (HUD) 
Housing for Older Persons Act of 1995 (HOPA).  HOPA has 
three broad requirements for housing “intended or operated 
for occupancy by persons 55 years of age or older.

(i) at least 80 percent of the occupied units are occupied by 
at least one person who is 55 years of age or older;

(ii) the housing facility or community publishes and adheres 
to policies and procedures that demonstrate the intent to serve 
persons 55 years of age or older; and

(iii) the housing facility or community complies with rules 
issued by HUD for verifi cation of occupancy, which shall (I) 
provide for verifi cation by reliable surveys and affi  davits, 
and (II) include examples of policies and procedures that will 

guide determinations of compliance.”
The Corporation incurs substantial costs to comply with the 

HUD HOPA requirements to continue as a 55+ Age-restricted 
Subdivision.  These costs are separate from and not related to 
the costs to operate Dreamland Villa’s facilities and activities.

Daily, the Corporation’s paid offi  ce staff  receives requests 
from title companies for information needed to process the 
escrows for new buyers of our Subdivision’s homes.  The 
offi  ce staff  responds with the required information and then 
follows up with the title company, providing additional 
information as needed.  The title companies are supposed 
to provide the Corporation with a copy of the new owners’ 
property title, names, addresses and ages, as well as a properly 
completed Verifi cation of Age Affi  davit.  Often this does not 
happen, which requires additional offi  ce staff  follow-up.

Upon receipt of new information, the offi  ce staff  updates 
the Property Management Records to show the new owners’/
occupants’ names and ages.  The Property Management 
Records system maintains the names and addresses of the 
owners and the occupants of each dwelling unit within the 
Dreamland Villa Subdivision.  It is this computer system that 
produces the list of dwelling units with occupants complying 
with one or more residents aged 55 or older, and the dwelling 
units where occupants are younger than 55.

Next month’s article will detail additional information 
regarding the Corporation’s actions to ensure Dreamland Villa 
remains a 55+ Age-restricted Subdivision.

55+ Community Name
Annual 

Fees
Closing 
Fees*

Combined 
Total

Dreamland Villa, Mesa** 175$ 400$ 575$ Occupied by one person
Dreamland Villa, Mesa** 350 400 750 Occupied by two people

Mountain Brook, Gold Canyon 860 405 1,265
Meridan Manor, AJ 840 585 1,425
Sunland Village East, Mesa 500 1,000 1,500
Sunland Springs Village, Mesa 665 1,050 1,715
Signal Butte Casitas, Mesa 1,320 400 1,720
Apache Wells, Mesa 684 1,084 1,768
Fountain of the Sun, Mesa 789 1,400 2,189
The Groves, Mesa 1,860 400 2,260
Encore at Eastmark, Mesa 1,580 831 2,411
Springfield, Chandler 1,392 1,244 2,636
Solera, Chandler 1,368 1,618 2,986
Greenfield Glen, Mesa 2,136 875 3,011
Sunbird, Chandler 880 2,400 3,280
Trilogy, Gilbert, Mesa 1,548 2,000 3,548
Casa De Paz, Mesa 2,880 700 3,580
Verde Groves, Mesa 2,820 1,095 3,915
Leisure World, Mesa 3,168$ 2,175$ 5,343$
  * Close of Escrow Fees include the cumulative Capital Expenditure, Maintenance and Transfer Fees.
** Most Retirement Communities have age-restrictions included in their Declaration of Covenants,  
     Conditions and Resrictions.  Dreamland Villa was designated as a 55+ age-restricted subdivision 
     by an August 4, 1980, Maricopa County Zoning Ordinance requiring Dreamland Villa   
     Community Club, Inc. to comply with requirements set forth in the U.S. Department of Housing 
     and Urban Development Housing for Older Persons Act of 1995 Rule.
     Date of Survey and Source Documents:  August 16, 2016.  Information obtained from Realtors' 
     Property Listings

Age-Restricted Retirement Community Fees Comparison

Welcome to 
Dreamland Villa Social!
by Cyn Munday

Hello and welcome to all who have moved into our little 
Community in the past few months.  This is the beginning 
of the fall/winter season and many of our winter visitors are 
returning to Dreamland Villa.  We would like to welcome 
all newcomers and assure you this is a friendly, clean, quiet 
Community.  There will be an Orientation Social meeting 
in Read Hall on October 12, at 7 p.m. for newer residents 
who would like an informational synopsis of your new 
Community.  Our mission is to be informative and friendly 
and encourage you to come and get a little familiar with your 
new surroundings.  We strive to be helpful and informational 
regarding Dreamland Villa and the neighboring areas.

Please visit our website at www.dreamlandvilla.org for a 
complete listing of activities and a little history of Dreamland 
Villa.  There are a variety of activities at Farnsworth Hall 
open to all residents.  Please take a moment to look at the 
website calendar.  There are many links to aid in your search.

Dreamland Villa has an array of amenities that are available 
to all members, including three swimming pools, one of 
which is an Olympic-size pool and a spa at Farnsworth Hall.  
There is a lap pool, a therapy pool and a spa at the Read 
complex.  We have Glass Fusing and Ceramics classes, a 
Computer Club, an Art Department and a beautiful Wood 
Shop, just to name a few potential possibilities for your 
enjoyment.

Retirement should include getting to know more friendly 
folks and doing those things we always thought about doing 
during our working days when we never found the time.  We 
are fi nding more and more benefi ts of living in this clean, 
quiet environment, and certainly joining in the many events 
are some of those benefi ts!

We look forward to meeting you soon and hope you will 
not hesitate to call the offi  ce at 480-832-3461 with any 
questions you may have regarding Dreamland Villa.  Again, 
we are glad you are here and genuinely hope you will come 
and join us!

Community Open 
Forum-Town Hall 

Meeting
Open to All Residents of Dreamland Villa
by Ward Jennings, Secretary/Treasurer

All residents of the Dreamland Villa Community are 
invited to attend a Community Open Forum-Town Hall 
Meeting to be held in Farnsworth Hall at 7 p.m. on 
Monday, October 10, 2016.

Residents are invited to present their suggestions and 
ideas for all activities and subjects within the auspices of 
Dreamland Villa Community Club, Inc.

Participants from Maricopa County’s Planning and 
Zoning and the Sheriff ’s Offi  ce will not be attending 
this meeting.  A Community Open Forum with county 
representatives is anticipated for early December 2016.

From the Ofϐice
by Jackie Young

Fall greetings neighbors!  I’m happy to welcome back 
the subtle weather changes the fall season brings, as well 
as our northern neighbors.  The offi  ce is back in full swing 
and preparing for another successful membership drive.  A 
good way to get to know your neighbors is to volunteer in 
our Community.  Stop in the offi  ce and sign up to help today.

We are happy to let everyone know we will fi nally have a 
new kee card system for 2017.  The new system will be much 
easier to use and manage.  An article with more details will 
appear in a future issue of the Citizen.
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by Lew Hooser
Well here we are again, kids!  Another month has passed 

us by and all we have to show for it is we’re one month older, 
well at least for me anyway.  I was thinking back to when my 
wife and I worked at Help Services and about all the folks 
that stopped by to look through our inventory for that special 
item they needed.  I remember how many “older kids” 
brought in their kids to help them get the medical apparatus 
they needed.  Then I thought, at some point, these younger 
folks will be doing our job.  I know what you’re thinking-
they will never do it as well as we have done.  Believe me, 
they will.

On a personal note, sometimes rereading my article is like 
watching paint dry.  There is never really that much exciting 
news to report at Help Services, except maybe watching 
Marcel look for some cookies, or walking around with him 

while he is training a new Monitor.  I say that because I 
always learn something from this man.  It’s fun when he gets 
to the end of the training class, because that’s when he shows 
the new Monitor where the cookies and coff ee are located.

Did you ever hear that Hardee’s TV ad where this guy 
says, “At Hardee’s, we have the meats”?  Well, here at Help 
Services we say, “We have the medical items,” such as portable 
rollaway beds, folding chairs, toys for the grandchildren, 
baby beds, highchairs, booster seats, playpens, hospital 
beds, commodes, toilet risers (with and without hand rails), 
knee-walkers that fold, canes of all diff erent kinds (some 
quads, some folding, etc.), crutches, C-walkers, wheelchairs 

in diff erent sizes, beds and 
an exercise bicycle with a 
doctor’s green-light letter of 
course.

Okay kids, last week’s 
question, “When the Beatles 
fi rst came to the U.S. in early 
1964 we all watched them on 
what show?”  Answer:  The 
Ed Sullivan Show!  Okay, 
here’s the new question for 
this month.  What follows 
“Get your kicks”?

I’m going to start 
showcasing our list of 
Monitors each month.  This 
month, it’s Bea Beck and 
Dean Albertson.  Great 
people doing a great job!

And, as always, we are 
fi nanced solely by your 

donations, plus it’s a tax deduction for you as well.  We 
also work with folks on bequests from people who have no 
benefi ciaries.  For more information about this, or if you have 
any other questions, please stop in at the Help Services offi  ce.

Update for you:  We are now open on Saturdays from 9 
a.m. to Noon, and Monday through Friday, 9 a.m. to Noon, 
from now until next summer.  Free blood pressure checks are 
also available every Monday morning from 9 a.m. to Noon.  
Check us out on our webpage at www.HelpServicesInc.org.

That’s it for this newsboy.  Stay cool!

Bea Beck and
Dean Albertson

Dreamland Villa 
Community Club 

Board of Directors
by Ward Jennings, Secretary/Treasurer

The fall’s regularly scheduled Study Session begins at 
9:00 a.m. on Tuesday, October 4, 2016, in Read Hall.

John’s Villa Restaurant, located at Read Hall, has 
off ered to help us kick off  the new season by making a 
Danish treat called Aebleskivers.  These are light, puff y 
hors d’oeuvres or dessert pancakes that may be fi lled with 
fruit, chocolate, jam or cheese.  And John’s Villa is also 
contributing a couple carafes of coff ee.

This fall’s fi rst regularly scheduled Board of Directors 
meeting is at 9:00 a.m. in Read Hall on Tuesday, 
October 11, 2016.  Coff ee and pastry will be available to 
members who attend this meeting.

Dreamland Villa members, please mark your calendar 
and plan on attending.

Dreamland Villa Community Club Board of Directors
August 17, 2016, Approved Study Session Minutes

Welcome:  Vice President Pat Clark
Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order:  6:26 p.m. by Vice President Pat Clark
Roll Call:  Secretary Ward Jennings
Present:  Pat Clark, Bruce Gile, Ward Jennings, John 

Pawloski, Sr. and Janet Peterson.  Carylan McLean 
attended by cell phone.

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer 
Ward Jennings provided the 
Directors and attendees (1) the year-
to-date and July 31, 2016, Balance 
Sheet and Statement of Revenue and 
Expenses; (2) a detailed accounting 
for Restricted Funds through July 
31, 2016, and (3) 2016 Capital 
Reserve Account transaction 
history.  Copies of these reports 
have been posted on the offi  cial 
bulletin board and are available in 
the offi  ce.

Old Business:
Awarded Maintenance Contracts:  

John Pawloski, Sr., Maintenance 
Committee Chairperson, stated the two ton and 7.5 ton A/C 
units have been installed at Farnsworth Hall.  This item is 
complete.  The John’s Villa air-rebalancing work has begun 
and should be fi nished on or before August 26, 2016.

Proposed Maintenance Contracts:  John Pawloski, Sr., 
Maintenance Committee Chairperson, stated bids are being 
obtained to re-roof Read Hall and outbuildings and for carpet 
replacement at various locations.

Future Capital Expenditure Items:  John Pawloski, Sr., 
Maintenance Committee Chairperson, stated defi ning and 
prioritizing future maintenance projects will always be an 
ongoing project.  The Maintenance employees have been 
refurbishing the Ceramics/Glass Fusing Room and replacing 
cabinets and countertops.

Farnsworth Hall Outside Sales Status:  Theresa Gile, 
Sales and Marketing Committee Member, presented a 
Farnsworth Hall Event Rental Proposal.  A copy will be 
posted with these minutes on the DVCC website.  A contract 
has already been received for an outside sales event.  The 
wedding planner is presenting Farnsworth Hall to other 
clients.  The Directors thanked Mrs. Gile for her professional 
presentation and acknowledged that the Membership 
Marketing Budget may be used for her proposed funding 
requirement to move Farnsworth Hall outside sales forward.

October 10, 2016, 7:00 p.m. Community Open Forum 
Meeting:  The Directors discussed preparing a program 
outline to hand out to Forum attendees.  Carylan McLean 
said she has inquiries pending for a monitor.  This item will 
be carried forward.

New Business:
Guest Policy:  The Directors discussed a possible 

moratorium for the Rules and Regulations, which state 
that residents of Dreamland Villa are not permitted to be 
“Guests” at any “members only” function or activity.  The 
thought was to permit monitors to allow Dreamland Villa 
residents to attend various activities and then present the 

resident non-member an opportunity to buy a pro-rated 2016 
Kee Card.  The Directors and the attendees did not see the 
value in this moratorium.  No further action will be taken.

Video Camera System:  The Directors discussed the 
possibility of spending $10,000 to replace the existing video 
cameras and recording systems at Read and Farnsworth 

Halls.  The Directors concluded it 
would be nice to have a new state-
of-the-art system, but decided not 
to prioritize the expenditure at 
this time.  Deb Rychlak, attendee, 

questioned if the video camera 
system could possibly decrease the 
cost of the DVCC general liability 
insurance policy.  Ward Jennings 
said he would contact the DVCC 
insurance broker and obtain an 
answer to that question.
2017 Annual Fee Statement and 

Verifi cation of Age and Occupancy 
Affi  davit.  The Directors reviewed the 
proposed 2017 combined Statement 
and Affi  davit.  No changes were 

proposed.  The Directors took Janet Peterson’s suggestion to 
insert the Verifi cation of Age and Occupancy Affi  davit in the 
Citizen under advisement.  This item will be carried forward.

New Marketing Brochure:  Janet Peterson, Sales and 
Marketing Committee Member, presented a new Marketing 
Brochure and discussed its merits and some additional 
revisions she felt were appropriate.  The existing supply of 
brochures is low, requiring a new brochure to be printed no 
later than the fi rst week of October 2016.  This item will be 
carried forward.

Door Hanger:  Bruce Gile, Sales and Marketing 
Committee Chairperson, presented a Door Hanger for 
discussion.  Mr. Gile proposed it be delivered to the homes 
of residents who have not returned prior Verifi cation of 
Occupancy Affi  davits.  The reverse side of the Door Hanger 
would have an abbreviated Affi  davit.  This item will be 
carried forward.

President’s Right to Vote:  The Directors discussed the 
established unwritten “precedent” wherein the President 
only has a right to vote in order to break a tie vote.  No one 
seems to remember how this came about.  Robert’s Rules 
of Order state that the President, as a duly-elected Director, 
has the right to vote on all motions.  The question arose, 
but was not answered:  Should the Directors amend the 
Administrative Policy and Procedures or ask the General 
Membership to amend the By Laws at the January 10, 2017, 
General Membership Meeting?  This item will be carried 
forward.

Number of Directors Seats:  The By Laws set eight as the 
number of Directors.  If the existing “precedent” (regarding 
the President’s voting rights) is rescinded, and the President 
is allowed to vote on all motions, then the members at the 
January 10, 2017, General Membership Meeting should be 
asked to change the Director seats to an odd number.  Mr. 
Pawloski suggested the number of Director seats should be 
seven.  Further discussion was deferred until the number 

of candidates for the 2017-18 Director seats has been 
determined.

DVCC’s Website:  Bruce Gile, Sales and Marketing 
Committee Chairperson, stated he would like the DVCC 
website to have a link to another website dedicated to 
marketing Farnsworth Hall’s outside sales.  Mr. Jennings 
showed other 55+ retirement community websites, 
specifi cally those showing homes for sale or rent, and 
proposed a similar link for the DVCC website.  Ms. 
Peterson proposed updating the existing website to provide 
a contemporary appearance.  The Directors agreed to pursue 
determining the costs and benefi ts of these website additions 
and changes.

Capital Reserve Account Funding:  Ward Jennings 
suggested that the current “Club Membership” title be 
changed to “Transfer Fee,” language used by the Arizona 
Regional Multiple Listing Service, and this $400 fee remain 
in the operating account to off set the administrative costs 
to maintain the 55+ age-restriction requirements.  As an 
alternative, Mr. Jennings proposed the Directors allocate 
20% of the 2017 annual fees to the Capital Reserve Account.  
This matter will be discussed again at a regular Board 
meeting.

Adjournment:  8:20 p.m.
Submitted by Ward Jennings, Secretary

DR. JEFF PAWLOWSKI, D.P.M.
Podiatric Medicine and Surgery / Board Certifi ed Diabetic Wound Care

t. 480-219-4100  f. 877-258-1138
6104 E. Brown Rd. · Suite 101 · Mesa, AZ 85205
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Come on Baby, Let’s 
do the twist!

Aquacise Fun!
by Cathy Jageler

Be good to yourself!  Begin a new 
form of exercise fun and join us for the 
summer at the Read Hall Pool from 
8:30-9:15 a.m. on Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Friday.

We work out, laugh a lot, and 
exercise our bodies and our minds.  
Any fi tness level is welcome.  Make 
new friends and catch up with the ones 

returning.  As a plus to all the fun, we go out to breakfast 
and lunch once a month (dates to be announced at class).  
It’s a great place to go and I’m sure you will have a good 
time dancing in the water to “YMCA” and “Raindrops Keep 
Fallin’ on my Head”-literally!  Just show up at Read Hall 
Pool any day you wish to enjoy.  Get there a bit early to warm 
up those muscles.

You must be a Dreamland Villa member.  Hope to see you 
there!

Arts and Crafts
by Jennifer Tompkins

The hot days of summer have come to an end and fall 
activities are beginning to happen.  Crafters have been 
spending the hot summer days creating new works of art.  
You will be able to see and purchase them at the 2016-
17 Craft Shows.  Mark your calendar for Saturdays, 
November 5, December 3, January 28 and March 4.  The 
shows are held at Farnsworth Hall from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.  
Admission and parking are free.  Note new hours.  We will 
be closing at 1 p.m.

There will be new crafters and products this year.  
Kathy has been working hard since our last show to blend 
new artists into the show.  Come to meet us and shop.  
You’ll fi nd beautiful handmade items by very talented 
local artists.

Are you a crafter wanting to get started selling your 
crafts or already selling and interested in displaying 
at the Craft Show?  Contact our table chairman, Kathy 
Williams, at az.williams@outlook.com or call her at 
480-277-1468.  We’ll also be having an Arts and Crafts 
meeting on Monday, October 17, at 9 a.m. in Read Hall.  
Come and join in the fun!

We look forward to seeing you at the shows.  Stop by 
and say hello!  Stay for coff ee.

Bocce Ball
by Dan Beringer

It’s been a long time since 
the Bocce balls have been 
rollin’, but we hope to change 
that as soon as the hot weather 
cools.  There are some 
changes in the works that 
we hope will be completed 
by this fall or winter.  Repair 
or replacement of the courts’ 
surface is being explored.  
Two of the courts are in 
really bad shape and need to 

be replaced.
When the season hits we need players, so please come on 

down to the Bocce Ball courts just west of Farnsworth Hall 
and fi nd out how much fun we have.  It’s not at all a hard 
game to play.  We would be glad to teach you the rules of 
the game.  It’s always a good chance to meet and enjoy other 
people with the same interests.  After all, that’s why we came 
here.

We play on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday.  We begin at 
9 a.m. and draw for partners and courts fi ve minutes before 
play.  Please come and join the fun-another good reason to 
live in the Dreamland Community!

Dreamland Villa 
Tuesday Senior 

Bowling Summer Fun
by Ray Zabel

Bowling continues at 12:30 p.m. at AMF Bowling Lanes 
located at Gilbert and Southern and will continue until the 
winter League begins November 1, 2016.  Come out and join 
us.  We seniors are a happy group and it shows when you 
are in this alley and hear all that laughter.  We have plenty 
of room so come on out.  For $8 you bowl three games and 
you have the opportunity to win a few bucks.  We each have 
a handicap so everyone starts evenly.  You are not tied to 
coming every Tuesday.  Just come when you feel like a 
change and then you will probably come every Tuesday.

Russ Poynter rolled a game that all of us like to do-an all-
spare game.  Although there is one person, Dan Jenkins, who 
upgraded his game by rolling two 300 games and an 865 
series while bowling 9 pin.  Great job, Dan!

Some splits for last month:
Richard Lower 3-6-7-10, 6-7-9-10, 3-10; Harry Cole 3-10; 

Nancy Cole 3-10; Mary Seamandel 5-6-10; Ray Zabel 5-7; 
Larry Ressa 6-7-10; Darlene Poynter 3-10; Russ Poynter 5-7; 
Paul Rife 3-10, 5-2-7; Dee Barkman 5-7; Cyn Munday 5-10; 
Jerry Sarver 3-10, 5-7; Vonita Hinton 3-10; Bill Sandell 3-10 
and Early Winn 3-6-7-10.

The series scores last month 9 pin:
Dan Jenkins 865; Charlie Kuether 845; Urs Peterson 800; 

Cyn Munday 779; Dee Barkman 767; Jack Cregar 763; Jim 
Seamandel 752; John Notah 730; Joan Lindenmoyer 726 and 
Bill Sandell 726.

The series scores from the other four weeks of Tuesday 
bowling last month are as follows:

Dan Jenkins 637, 641, 636, 639; Jerry Cole 690, 634, 632, 
619; Larry Ressa 641; Dee Barkman 667; Darlene Poynter 
663; Russ Poynter 669, 612; Charlie Kuether 747; Harry Cole 
639; Nancy Cole 604; Early Winn 630, 618; Jerry Sarver 
618, 671; Richard Lower 656, 663, 613; Vonita Hinton 604, 
635, 633; Bob Dobbins 650, 627; Eula Dobbins 621; Julie 
Hyink 603; Chuck Koeckner 650; Mary Kloeckner 610; Joan 
Lindenmoyer 631; Don Lindenmoyer 618; Cyn Munday 
682; Jack Critchet 675; Paul Rife 660; Carrie Rexford 648; 
Mary Kirk 629 and Jack Cregar 687.

We will need more bowlers for the coming winter season, 
as permanent team members or substitutes.  Our winter 
League season starts on November 1.  Anyone interested in 
bowling either come on Tuesday this summer or, if you would 
like to bowl on a team during the winter season, give Darlene 
Poynter a call at 480-330-7640 for more information.  See 
you at the alley!

Fun Time Ceramics
by Kate Brooks

Happy Halloween everyone!  Fun 
Time Ceramics is busy preparing for the 
holidays.  Come by and see our fall and 
winter pieces.  We meet at Read Hall every 

Tuesday and Thursday from 9 
a.m. until Noon.

We are planning some 
special Saturday classes during 
the months of October and 
November.  Times will be posted 

in the Ceramics classroom.  These 
classes will be based on student 
requests.  So far, chalk and horsehair 

have been mentioned.  Come by and join 
us for something new.

Don’t forget Christmas is coming and we have lots of 
fi nished pieces for sale-the easiest gift to give.  We also have 
a lot of bisque pieces available and ready for you to add your 
personal touch.  There are lots of options here at Fun Time 
Ceramics, so come join us!

Computer Club
by Kay Hawbaker

John Burns will 
be the speaker on 
October 5 and he 
will speak about the 
latest information 
on Social Security.  
He is Public Aff airs 
Specialist for the 
State of Arizona 
Social Security 
Administration.

The Computer 
Club would like to let 
members know that the 
Board plans to resume a 
class calendar starting in 
October.  The Photo Class will 
be held on October 3 and the Q&A 
continues each Saturday.  Members of the Club are looking 
forward to the return of Dan Nelson’s iPad classes and 
Genealogy sessions, but they will not begin until November.  
David DeFord will conduct two back-to-back Friday 
morning classes on October 7 and 14, which will review 
the very basics about the iPad and iPhone.  There have been 
several requests for a “starting over” class.

For members who still have an XP computer they would 
like to use on the internet, but do not feel safe as it no longer 
gets updates to keep them safe on the Internet, please contact 
a Computer Club Board member.  There are updates from 
Microsoft, but they need a program to do it.

As with many of the activities in DVCC, the computer 
schedules depend on the individuals who volunteer time to 
share information or skills.  Please check the website DCC 
calendar for November classes.  An updated calendar will 
also be posted on the Room 9 door and in the offi  ce.

Anyone wishing to join the Club may do so now and it 
will be for the year 2016.  Dues remain the same:  $15 for 
one person, $20 for two people living in the same household.  
DVCC members are welcome to come into the Computer 
Room and check out what we have to off er.

Some of the members of the Computer Club have a 
Golden Corral outing on the second Thursday of the month.  
You do not have to be a Club member to attend.  Come and 
bring your friends around 10:30 a.m. on October 13 and ask 
to sit with our group.

Desert Walking 
Group

by Ward Jennings, an Interim Desert Walking Group 
Leader

Jill and Steve Holleque led the Desert Walking Group last 
season.  The Holleques sadly announced they will not be 
able to organize or lead any walks for the 2016-17 season.  
Their grandson had a serious accident on April 20 and the 
Holleques will be spending a lot of time traveling back and 
forth to be with their Michigan family.  Hopefully, Jill and 
Steve will be able to join the Desert Walking Group if or 
when they are able to return to Arizona.

Several of us will work together to fi ll in as interim Desert 
Walking Group leaders until a permanent volunteer leader 
steps forward.

Our fi rst walk is scheduled for Thursday, October 20; 
second walk November 3, and every other Thursday 
thereafter.  Plan on meeting at Farnsworth Hall at 8:45 a.m., 
but this year park on the very west side of the parking lot 
between the Bocce Ball courts and University Drive.

The fi rst walk will be the ever-popular Riparian Preserve 
at the Gilbert Water Ranch, 2757 E. Guadalupe Rd.  This is 
a fabulous place to take pictures of birds and other critters.  
There is no fee to park or enter the Preserve.  After the walk, 
plan on having a snack at one of the picnic tables under a 
ramada.  Let’s chat about the type of walks you would most 
enjoy for the future while we get to know our fellow walkers.

For more information about the Desert Walkers and to see 
photos of previous walks, go to the Dreamland Villa website, 
www.dreamlandvilla.org, and follow the links for Clubs and 
Activities, Outdoor Activities and Desert Walking Group.

If you carpool with someone, please pay the driver $4, our 
new standard rate for sharing a ride.

As always, when doing any outdoor activity in Arizona, 
drink plenty of water.  Avoid dehydration.  Plan on wearing 
good, sturdy footwear suitable for walking.  Twisted or 
sprained ankles are a walker’s nightmare.  Our walks will be 
just that-a walk.  No hurrying to the fi nish line.

Dreamland Villa 
Ladies Golf League

by Kay Hawbaker
When October arrives, golfers 

start to think about playing golf 
more regularly.  There is a lot of 
summer-like weather to be enjoyed.  
Do you start thinking from time to 
time about playing League golf this 
month?  Our winter residents begin 
to return in October.

With regret, the offi  cers accepted 
the resignation of Alice Laswell as 

President.  She and her husband purchased an RV to do more 
traveling.  She did agree to play if they were in the Valley, 
but she did not have any idea about when that might happen.

The League members will meet for lunch at the Golden 
Corral on Wednesday, October 26, at 11 a.m. for fun and 
conversation.  Then on Thursday, October 27, the League 
will start the season’s regular play at Royal Palms Golf 
Course at 1415 E. McKellips Road.  The fi rst meeting of the 
season will be held on November 3, at 12:30 p.m. in Read 
Hall, Room 8, which is better known as the “Card Room.”

An email reminder will be sent in mid-October, as not all 
members receive copies of the Citizen.  Please respond with 
your plans to play that fi rst Thursday.  Tee times have to be 
arranged on Wednesday prior to our scheduled League tee 
time.

If you have any friends visiting or moving to the East 
Valley, they are welcome to join us in the League.  New faces 
are always welcomed.  Our dues are $20 and checks can be 
submitted to Burdell Tatman at the luncheon or before the 
tee time at Royal Palms.
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Fused Glass

by Dave and Katie Senke
Well, Dave and I returned to Mesa in September.  We 

hope you are all ready to start making new glass projects.  
Our plans are to start no later than October 1, if we have 
everything set up and ready to go.  We are excited and 
looking forward to a new year.

We would love to see some new students as well as the 
previous (didn’t want to say “old”) students.  We love 
teaching and you can come to any class any time.  Classes 
will be on Monday and Wednesday, from 9:30-11:30 a.m. 
and 1-3 p.m., and on Monday evenings, from 6-8 p.m.

Hope to see you all soon!

Hiking Group
by Mary Seamandel

Andrea Hill, who has been the Hiking 
Group leader for the past few years, 

has asked if someone would step up 
and become the 2016-17 Hiking 
Group leader.  Wayne Herreman, 
Ward Jennings and I are going to 

act as interim Hiking 
Group leaders until a 
permanent leader hikes 

forward.
Let’s meet at 

Farnsworth Hall for the 
fi rst hike on Monday, 

October 17, at 8:15 a.m.  
When we meet this year, 
please park in the western 
part of the Farnsworth Hall 

parking lot between the Bocce 
Ball courts and University.

We will announce where our 
fi rst hike will be as the date gets 
closer and we have a better idea 

of the temperature.  We will 
discuss future hikes at that 
time.

We have a new 
email address, 
dvccou tdoors@
gmail.com.  Please 
send us your 
email address if 
you would like to 

receive Dreamland Villa 
Community Club Hiking Group information.  We would 
like to communicate up-to-date information on all of our 
hikes via email.  We will send trail information and hiking 
schedules via email.

Starting with the Monday, October 17 hike, we will hike 
most every Monday, weather permitting.  The meeting times 
may vary depending on the distance to the trailhead and the 
temperatures.  If you carpool with someone, please pay the 
driver our new standardized rate of $4.  This will avoid any 
confusion and everyone will know what is expected.

For more information about the Dreamland Villa 
Community Club Hiking Group, check out the website at 
www.dreamlandvilla.org.  Click on Clubs and Activities, 
Outdoor Activities, and then Hiking Group.  Scroll through 
all the links to fi nd photographs of previous hikes.  You will 
also fi nd an old schedule to give you an idea of some trails 
we’ve hiked.

We will require each participating hiker to sign a new 
2016-17 Waiver Form, also available on the website.  Please 
bring the new 2016-17 Waiver Form with you on your fi rst 
hike.  The www.dreamlandvilla.org website has a Hiking 
Group Mission Statement and addresses your responsibility 
for your hiking safety.

Let’s have a happy and safe hiking season.  See you on 
the trails.

Attention Visiting 
P.E.O. Sisters

by Mary Epperson
P.E.O. Dreamland Villa Social Club cordially invites all 

P.E.O. sisters who are in the area for the winter months, and 
any P.E.O. unaffi  liated member now living in the area, for 
refreshments and a morning of visiting with other P.E.O. 
sisters.

Meeting dates are always the 2nd Wednesday of each month 
at 9:30 a.m.  Our fi rst meeting this fall will be on Wednesday, 
October 12.  Mark your calendars and join us.

For more information, please call or text Mary Epperson, 
DC, at 520-208-3628.  You will be notifi ed of the meeting 
and a location by email or phone.  Please provide an email 
address, if available, when you call.

Pickleball
by Aggie Forsyth

Are you ready to get back into the swing of things?  
Like with a Pickleball paddle?  Well, so are some of us 
“regular” (I use that term loosely) players and we’re 
hoping that some of you newbies are ready too.

We expect to start up again on the fi rst Monday in 
October and, because the weather may still be a little bit 
warm, we’ll start at 8 a.m.  We usually play until about 
9:30 or 10, so you can pop in anytime that suits your 
schedule.

Don’t forget that regular play is Mondays, Wednesdays 
and Fridays, but you may use the courts any time you 
would like if you are a DVCC member.  The equipment 
is kept in the shed near the shuffl  eboard courts and is 
accessible with your kee card.

We hope to see you soon-on the Pickleball courts!

Poker and Texas 
Hold’em

by Jerry Hopp
We are looking for players.  We play Texas Hold’em on 

Tuesday nights at 6 p.m. sharp.  On Friday’s from 10:30 a.m. 
to 2 p.m. we play 5-cent Poker.  If you are a member of 
Dreamland Villa come and join us on Tuesday or Friday, or 
both days, in the poker room at DVCC, Room 8.  If you have 
questions, please call Jerry at 715-630-4151.  This is a great 
way to meet new people!

Dreamland Villa 
Quilting Club

by Becky Lamson 
Our photo this month is of a decoration made by our 

member, Faye Miller.  It can be used as a table topper, wall 
hanging, door wreath or any place else you think it would 
look good.  Faye has put a dish in the center of hers and fi lled 
it with taff y.

During August we fi nished a quilt and gifted it to Pat 
Norris, our past President, who is going through cancer 
treatment.  We pray for positive results and a speedy return 
to our Club.

The Quilting Club meetings in October return to our 
winter schedule, meeting every Thursday from 1-3 p.m. at 
Read Hall.  The second Thursday meeting is reserved for a 
group project or lesson.  New and prospective members are 
always welcome.  If you desire, bring along an item for show 
and tell.

We welcome your unused quilting fabric.  You can contact 
Becky Lamson at 480-202-7003, and she will arrange a time 
to pick it up, or you may drop it off  during our quilt meetings 
at Read Hall on Thursday afternoons.

Quilters’ quote of the month:  Five Star Man-one who 
makes room in his life for fabric.

Singles Club
by Lois DeLong

Our activities for September featured a tour of St. 
Anthony’s Monastery in Florence, visits to the Penske Race 
Car Museum, the Martin Auto Museum and a trip to Harrah’s 
for our monthly casino adventure.

September’s fi ne dining included our usual delicious 
Potluck, a hearty breakfast at Crackers, a tasty lunch at the 
Cheesecake Factory and a spicy dinner at Garcia’s.

In October we’re looking forward to a trip to Pine for their 
Fall Festival and attending a play at the Hale Theatre.

Our Potluck will be held in Read Hall on Tuesday, October 
4, at 6 p.m. Our meetings are scheduled for Wednesdays, 
October 12 and 26, in Read Hall at 9:30 a.m.

If you’re interested in joining the Singles Club, come to 
our Potluck or one of our meetings and sign up for the tours 
and trips being planned for the fall and winter months. We 
gladly welcome new members; come and join us!

Tai Chi. Sifu
by Cathy Jageler

Tai Chi classes resume on October 3 at Farnsworth Hall.  
Evening classes will be from 5-6 p.m. on Mondays and 
Wednesdays.  Morning classes will be from 9-10 a.m. on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Come and join the fun!  $3 for 
DVCC members, $4 for all others.

Wet Paint
by Becky DeFord

Familiar faces are beginning to appear and the promise of 
more to come is reassuring and encouraging.  Enthusiasm 
has captivated the Dreamland Community as we welcome 
back our winter visitors.

Looking forward to the calendar of events for the 2016-
17 winter season, the Art Department has a new teacher, 
Gretchen Price, and a new session with Vivian Golletz, aptly 
called “Coff ee and Coloring.”

The Art Department would like to announce that we can 
accept new students who are not Dreamland Villa members.  
They are welcome to any of the classes by remitting a non-
member fee upon registration.

Mark the date of October 28, 2016, from 9-11:30 a.m. as 
registration time.  Below is listed the teacher, class and day 
the classes are off ered.  If classes fi ll, more class time can be 
arranged in most cases.  Classes begin the following week of 
November 1 with:

Gretchen Price Oil Painting Tuesday, Nov. 1 9 a.m. to Noon
Bob Brum Water Color Tuesday, Nov. 1 1-4 p.m.
Vivian Golletz Coloring Wednesday, Nov. 2 10 a.m. to Noon
Becky DeFord Sketching Wednesday, Nov. 2 1-4 p.m.
Alicia Short Any media, but oil Thursday, Nov. 3 1-4 p.m.
Alicia Short Any media* Monday, Nov. 7 9-11:30 a.m.
Ila Wandtke Portraits Monday, Nov. 7 1-4 p.m.
*(there will be an extra fee of $10 for supplies, contact Alicia by email at aliciamshort@msn.com)

Happy Fall
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~Contractor Ludwig the Handyman LLC
Commercial and Residential
Roofing – Stucco – Drywall – Remodel – Rebuild 
Tile – Plumbing – Painting – Concrete – etc.
ROC 276132

~LH Quality Home Inspection LLC
Commercial and Residential
Home and Termite Inspection
58350

~LH Pest Control
Termite – Ants – Scorpion – Spiders – etc.
Bee Removal – Rodents Removal – 
Termite Treatments 
150262

We do it all. 
All Businesses under one Ownership

We are Licensed, Certified and Bonded

Home 480-288-1685   Cell 480-225-8793

Email Notiϐications 
of Upcoming Events

by Terri Tiehen
Anyone who would like to receive email notifi cations 

of upcoming events in Dreamland Villa, please contact 
Cathy Jageler by phone at 970-396-0962, or by email at 
cj1dj2@aol.com.  You will receive a reminder one or two 
days before each event.

Card Bingo
by Sydney Clark

Thursday mornings at 10 a.m. fi nds us at Read Hall 
waiting for the fi rst card to be called to start our weekly 
game of Card Bingo.  Thanks to all of our Dreamland Villa 
friends and neighbors who have faithfully come through 
the summer to enjoy fun and companionship.

It may not seem like it yet, but autumn has arrived in 
Arizona.  We look forward to cooler days and more people 
attending our Thursday Card Bingo game.  Just bring three 
nickels, three dimes, three quarters and a $1 bill.  We look 
forward to seeing you there.

Country Jams-Singin’ 
and Dancin’

by Cathy Jageler
Good ol’ Country Jam-by donations at Farnsworth Hall, 

1-3 p.m. on Thursdays, starting November 3.  Check the 
calendar at www.dreamlandvilla.org.

There’s lots of dancing going on at these “Jams” presented 
by J.W. Henderson and there will be a 50/50 drawing and 
refreshments available.  We’ve been getting a great response 
to this Jam Session.  Come join us for great music to kick 
back, relax and enjoy.

Dave and Janet have decided to sell hot dogs, chips and 
a soda, plus a treat for $5, starting at 11:30 a.m. just before 
the Jam-but only once a month.  Hot dog sales will be the 
2nd Thursday of November and December, as a trial run, so 
spread the word!

Gingerbread Display 
Contest

by Terri Tiehen
This Gingerbread House Show is a festive way to show 

off  your creative skills and get ooh’s and ahh’s from friends 
and neighbors.  So get out the recipes, the baking 

dishes, the gum drops and the sugar 
plums.  It’s time to start baking the 

Gingerbread House of your dreams!
The houses will be prominently 
displayed in Farnworth Hall 

from December 10 through 
December 30 for all to see 

and admire.  Prizes will 
be given for First Place-
people’s favorite with the 
most votes, and Second 
Place-the most creative.

Give it a try and see 
what you come up with.  It 
will be exciting to see all 

the diff erent and unique ideas and creations!
Please contact Cathy Jageler at 970-396-0962 to reserve 

your space.

Line Dancing at
Farnsworth Hall

by Patty Berg
We are very excited to let everyone know that Line 

Dancing is returning to Farnsworth Hall on October 4.  We 
would love to have you join us every Tuesday evening from 
6-8 p.m.

We welcome beginner line dancers.  I walk through each 
dance several times and call out the steps as the music is 
playing.  The idea is to make the dances clear and to have 
fun.  Line dancing is an excellent way to exercise to good 
music.  Begin a new form of exercise fun and come on over 
and join us.  You don’t need a partner to line dance and both 
men and women have fun at the lessons.

If you are an experienced line dancer, you will enjoy 
learning new dances and meeting new friends.

You can also look us up at Fun Feet Line Dance Community 
on Facebook and stay informed about what is happening.  On 
Facebook we have videos of line dances, articles about other 
line dances, updates and information about the Farnsworth 
Hall Line Dancing.

It is still too hot to be outside, so come down to Farnsworth 
Hall and get your exercise to good music and meet some new 
friends.  The cost for Dreamland Villa members is $2 and for 
non-members is $3.  You will be glad you came!

Minnesota Potlucks-
New Dates!

by Andrea Hill
Do you know what this means?  “Rah, 

rah, rah, for Sky-U-Mah!”  If you 
do, could you please come to the 
Minnesota Potlucks and tell the 

rest of us what it means?  We’d be 
so grateful!
Duluthians (Duluthites?) Don 

and Laviere Johnson have done an 
outstanding job organizing the potlucks for 

the Minnesota folks and we surely do 
thank them a whole bunch.  But they 
would like to sit back and just enjoy 
going to the potlucks without being 

in charge, so that is where I come in.  It 
seems that when I got the Food Handlers 

Certifi cate, my volunteer activities moved 
from planning hikes to planning meals.  For a person who is 
always trying to diet, this is hard.  But on the other hand, for 
a person who loves to eat, it is a piece of cake-literally.

Some of my good team members from the General 
Potlucks agreed to help with the Minnesota Potlucks.  Handy 
they happened to be from there, eh?  We have decided to 
change the dates of the potlucks to the fi rst Thursday of 
each month, so that translates to November 3, December 
1, January 5, February 2, March 2 and April 6.  The time 
remains the same at 5:30 p.m.

Notice the fi rst potluck lands early on November 3.  If you 
have no time to cook or bake, pick up something quick from 
the store.  Just come!  See you at Read Hall.

Potluck Suppers 
Return!

by Mary Seamandel
Welcome back to our returning snowbirds and our 

year-round residents!  Hope you all had a wonderful 
summer.  We will be having our fi rst fall Potluck Supper 
at Farnsworth Hall on Thursday, October 20, at 5:30 p.m.  
Doors open at 5:00 and dinner will be served at 5:30.

As always, bring a dish that can serve around eight 
people.  We will have coff ee, tea and water to drink.  As a 
reminder, bring your plates, napkins and utensils, since we 
only have a very limited supply on hand.

If you are new to Dreamland Villa or have never been 
to a Potluck, I encourage you to come and meet some new 
people.  There are a lot of great people here in Dreamland 
Villa.  Hope to see you there!

Tailgate Party
Friday, October 14

by Mary Seamandel
Dreamland Villa residents, there will be a tailgate party 

at 4 p.m. on Friday, October 14, in the east parking lot of 
Farnsworth Hall.  Come and see old friends and meet new 
ones at the gathering.  Bring your chair along with your 
favorite beverage to drink.

If you would like to bring an appetizer to share that 
would be appreciated.  Pass the word along and bring your 
neighbors and friends.  We look forward to seeing you there!

Wisconsin Coffee
by Donna Hopp

Join us the fi rst Monday of each month (beginning 
in November) at 9 a.m. in Read Hall for the Wisconsin 
Coff ee.  We welcome all Wisconsin residents who are 
members of Dreamland Villa.  Join us for coff ee and 
breakfast (if you’d like) from November through May.  
John’s Villa Restaurant serves a great breakfast to anyone 
interested.

Come and socialize with your neighbors from Wisconsin!  
See you all there on the fi rst Monday in November.  Call 
Donna with any questions at 715-630-9667.  See you all 
there in November!

Coffee Social
by Sydney Clark

Coff ee Social has survived the summer and we enter into 
the beginning of the “season.”  Cooler temperatures are 
coming, traffi  c increases in the Albertson’s parking lot and 
we see an increase in those Dreamland Villa residents who 
come to join us on the 2nd and 4th Saturday of each month.

Jennifer Tompkins and I have enjoyed sharing summer 
Saturdays with you.  We have made friends with the pastry 
clerk at the store who takes our donut order and we have 
learned how to quickly set up those 
coff ee pots on Friday night that 
greet you as you arrive.

Join us October 8 and 22 at 
7:30 a.m. for fresh donuts and 
hot coff ee, a chance to share 
birthdays and anniversaries 
and a look at what’s taking 
place around Dreamland 
Villa this month.  We look 
forward to seeing you.



Dreamland Villa Citizen • October 2016       9



Dreamland Villa Citizen • October 2016 10     

Dreamland Villa Community Club Board of Directors
September 7, 2016, Approved Special Board Meeting Minutes

Welcome:  President Pat Clark
Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order:  7:17 p.m. by President Pat Clark
Roll Call:  Ward Jennings, Secretary
Present:  Bruce Gile, Pat Clark, Ward Jennings, Carylan 

McLean, John Pawloski, Sr. and Janet Peterson.
Ratifi cation of Meeting Minutes:  The Directors ratifi ed 

the minutes for the following meetings.  Four Directors 
voted Yes.  Carylan McLean voted No.

July 18, 2016, Special Board Meeting Minutes
August 17, 2016, Study Session Minutes 
August 17, 2016, Executive Session Minutes
September 7, 2016, Executive Session Minutes
Treasurer’s Report:  The Directors and meeting attendees 

received the August 2016 and year-to-date Financial 
Statements, Capital Expenditures Transactional History and 
Cash Flow Projections.

Old Business:
Farnsworth Hall Outside Sales:  John Pawloski, Sr. moved 

to approve an interim Dreamland Villa Community Club, Inc. 
Application for Rental of a DVCC Facility Contract.  The motion 
carried unanimously.  Discussion:  This interim contract shall 
be used until such time as the Policies Committee revises the 
Administrative Policy and Procedure, Subject:  Facility Rental 
Rules and Fees.

The Directors were advised by the DVCC Webmaster, 
Gene Miller, that the Farnsworth Hall Planning Calendar 
will be made available as “read only” to the Entertainment 
Committee Chairperson and the Sales and Marketing 
Committee Chairperson.

DVCC’s Website:  Ward Jennings moved to authorize 
the Website Committee to add a website page for Kathie 
Chismar’s sponsored Dreamland On the Go, which will 
reference Sue Sinclair Travel, a commercial travel agency.  
The motion carried unanimously.  Discussion:  the Directors 
will evaluate the level of success of the Dreamland On the Go 
project at its May 2017 Board Meeting.

The Directors were advised by the DVCC Webmaster, Gene 

Miller, that the DVCC website will have a tab on the Home 
Page for the Farnsworth Hall Outside Sales and Marketing 
page.  Mr. Miller will develop the marketing page from content 
provided by the Sales and Marketing Committee.

Website Committee Chairperson, Cyn Munday, had no 
other items to present to the Directors.

October 10, 2016, 7:00 p.m., Town Hall Open Forum 
Meeting:  No discussion took place.

Other Old Business:  None.
New Business:  Ward Jennings informed the Directors 

that a meeting had been set with a local realtor to discuss the 
feasibility of Dreamland Villa possibly creating a preferred 
realtor program.

Adjournment:  8:58 p.m.
Submitted by Ward Jennings, Secretary
Open Forum:  Attendees were off ered an opportunity to 

present their comments.  A summary of the discussions shall 
be attached to these minutes posted on the Dreamland Villa 
Community Club, Inc.’s website and the Offi  cial Bulletin Board.

Dreamland on the Go!
by Kathie Chismar

I represent Sue Sinclair Travel, a full service travel 
agency on Main Street in Mesa.  Sue off ers a variety of 
cruises, motor coach and escorted tours.  Some of the 
destinations are the Tournament of Roses Parade, Mexico 
and an 8-night Caribbean Cruise on the MSC Divina.  I 
have fl yers with complete itineraries for each of these 
excursions and many more.  I will be at various Dreamland 
events and you can reach me at 480-830-6641 or 732-986-
7788 or by email at kcchis@aol.com.

There will be a limited number of group tickets to 
various local events that I will off er to Dreamland Villa 
members at cost or with a $5 donation.  The donation will 
be presented to the 100 Club at our Community Service 
Day celebration in January.  The group tickets include 
Organ Stop Pizza, the Rhythm Cats, Arizona Opry, the 
Duttons and the Tovrea Castle Tour.

These are not sponsored by Sue Sinclair Travel, so 
please contact me directly for the details.

Want to Meet new Friends and Have Fun?
Become a Volunteer!

by Donna Hopp
We are looking for people for various jobs.  You must 

be a member of Dreamland Villa.  Let’s join in and make 
a diff erence in our Community!  Please call Donna Hopp 
and she will fi nd something fun for you.  
She can be reached at 715-630-9667 or 
by email at gahopp1@yahoo.com.

We need more people with Food 
Handler Training Certifi cates to help 
at the Pancake Breakfasts.  With more 
volunteers who have their Certifi cates, 
Dreamland Villa could have more 
fundraising events!  The test is very 
easy.  It only costs $7 and that money 
will be refunded to you when you take a 
copy of the Certifi cate to the Dreamland Villa offi  ce.

To obtain a Training Certifi cate or renew one that has or is 
about to expire, just go to maricopacoaz.foodhandlerclasses.
com and click on “Courses” on the top left.  Choose “Purchase 
Course.”  You will need a User Name and Password to get 

started.  From there, just follow the steps to complete the 
online study guide and take the test.  Once you have fi nished 
the test and passed, please print a copy of the Certifi cate and 
bring it to the Dreamland Villa offi  ce to get reimbursed for 

the test costs.  Please leave that copy so it can be fi led in the 
folder in the kitchen.

If you have questions, please give Donna a call.  Thanks 
so much for your willingness to lend a helping hand.  Let the 
fun begin!
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Cඅൾൺඇංඇ඀ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
Appearance Counts

Window Cleaning with 
attention to detail. Honest, 
Aff ordable and Friendly! 

Condos starting at $50 incl. 
inside & out. Single Family 
starting at $75 incl. inside 
& out. $2.50 each to clean 
screens. Bonded & Insured. 

Professional service since 
1995. A+ Rated BBB member. 

Call Ron 480-584-1643.

Squeegees at Large 
Window Cleaning

Reliable and Dependable. 
Military/Senior Discounts. 
Residential/Commercial. 

Window Cleaning, Screen 
Cleaning, Sun Screen 
Cleaning, Solar Panel 

Cleaning and  
Pressure Washing. Chuck 

602-478-3956.

Carpet, Stone, Tile and 
Grout, Upholstery & 

Window Cleaning. 3 Rooms 
and Free Hallway $72. 250 
sq ft Tile & Grout cleaning 
$62. Free disinfecting and 
deodorizer. Soft water used 

so no hard water minerals are 
fi ltered through your carpet. 
Hightest Rated on Angie’s 
List. One of the very few 
Grout Color Stain Sealing 

Specialists in Arizona. www.
NoahsCarpetand

TileCleaning.com 
480-671-6624 for easy 
scheduling and quotes.

CARPET CLEANING 
Fast Drying and Residue 

Free! Much Better Than 
Steam!

Vac, pre-treat, scrub, 
thoroughly clean, rinse and 
vac. Open areas Only $20 
to $25 per room!  Owner/
operator 30+ yrs. Dennis 
Coats 480-354-0866.

House Cleaning & 
Windows Honest, 

dependable and reasonable. 
10+ years experience. Ref. 

Roxie 964-0922.

Cheryl’s House Cleaning
20 years experience, honest 

dependable. References 
available call 480-632-1538.

Jennifer’s Housekeeping
Call today for a cleaner 

tomorrow. Weekly, biweekly, 
monthly, seasonal, rentals, 

move-in, move-out, 
seasonals, rentals, windows, 
patios. 9+ years’ experience. 
All supplies included. Call 

anytime to schedule an 
appointment. 480-259-0287.

Hඈආൾ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
B&B Maintenance Repair 
More than just a Handyman! 
Residential & Commercial. 

Electrical, Plumbing, 
General Maintenance, 

Interior Painting, Ceiling 
Fans, Security Lighting & 

Doors, Carpentry, Hot Water 
Tanks, Drip and Sprinkler 
Systems and Evaporative 

Coolers. Aff ordable, License 
ROC #198734 and Insured. 

Mesa resident over 30 
years experience. Work 

guaranteed, friendly, clean 
and professional Call Buddy 
at 480-352-9677. Small Jobs 
Welcome. Call with questions 

about your type of small 
repairs that you’re not sure of. 

Concrete work, all types. 
Patios, walks, driveways, block 
work, new fences, gates. Also 
driveway and patio coatings 
such as acrylic lace, artifi cial 
fl agstone, painted concrete. 
We also do travertine and 

concrete pavers installed. Free 
Estimates. Call Allen 

480-228-0834. Not a licensed 
contractor.

Garage Door Service
Senior discounts. Veteran 

owned. BBB Accredited. My 
Garage Guys. 480-630-3638.

FaceLifts for Homes
Room additions, garages, 
patio covers, renovations, 

remodeling specialist, 
kitchen, baths, windows, 

doors, drywall, painting. Call 
Rob 480-703-5637. ROC 
297942. Bonded, Insured.

Mel’s Handyman Services  
Expert painting, drywall, 
stucco repair, plumbing, 
water heater installation, 

electrical, carpentry.  
Careful, courteous, and 

professional. Available year 
round. 602-565-2993.

Steve’s Handy Company 
A Company You Can Rely 

On With over 40 Years 
Experience. Electrical, 
Plumbing, Carpentry, 

Painting: Inside & Outside. 
Roof Coating with White 

Elastomeric rubberized roofi ng 
material. Miscellaneous 

Maintenance & Repairs. Not 
a licensed contractor. Fountain 

of the Sun resident. Free 
Estimates 480-924-6858.

Keith’s Home Maintenance
No job too big. Interior & 

exterior painting. Plumbing, 
electrical, locks, drywall 
repair, fi xtures, fl ooring, 

carpentry and more. Call for 
free estimate. 480-225-9187.

West Enterprises, LLC 
(d.b.a. East Valley Plumbing, 

LLC).  We are a family 
owned & operated plumbing 

company with over 30 
years’ experience providing 
Customers with qualifi ed, 
personalized service with 
Integrity. Specializing in 

Electronic Leak Detection, 
Slab Leaks, Sewer & 
Drain Service, Water 

Service Repair, Trenchless 
Excavation, Water Heaters, 

Tankless Technology, 
Toilets, Faucets, Garbage 
Disposals, Fixtures and 

much more! We off er Free 
Estimates, Cash Pay & Senior 

Discounts and all Work is 
Warranted. Call 480-255-7325.

Home Remodeling and 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows,

Aluminum & Vinyl Siding & 
Trim, Seamless Raingutters-

30colors. Very Reliable-
Licensed & Bonded. ROC 

#114475 George – 
480-820-8711 

We love small jobs.

Home Pro
Kitchen & Bath Specialist. Do 
it all, large & small. Serving 

your community for 20 years. 
References upon request. 

Discount for seniors & vets. 
Call Gary 480-330-3131.

Mazon’s Air Conditioning 
& Heating Service Only 

$18.95 for a complete A/C 
system check-up. Includes 
20 point check plus service 

complete unit. Expert 
service and repairs or unit 
replacement. Licensed & 
Bonded. 480-966-7794 or 

602-579-1012.

Alex’s handyman, 
painting and drywall 

services. 
Exterior, interior painting, 
drywall, popcorn removal, 

patch repairs, texture matching, 
make readys, pressure 

washing, cabinet painting, 
concrete stains, epoxys and 

other handyman work. Contact 
Alex 602-427-8358.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert  
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections. 

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage 
disposals, toilets, water 

leaks. Licensed & Bonded. 
480-966-7794 or 
602-579-1012.

Garage Floor, Patio & 
Driveway Coatings

New & Re-Seals, Epoxy, 
Flake & Flagstone Coatings, 
Family Owned & Operated. 

amazoncoatings.com
Free Estimates-License 
#165692. New Special 
Pricing for Farnsworth 

Customers.
Referrals Available 

480-890-1141.

Dumping Dave
I haul it all. Yard debris, 

junk, appliances, furniture, 
home cleanouts. Whatever 
you need cleaned up and 
hauled away. Dependable 

and Honest. I’m a Mesa 6th 
grade teacher working his 2nd 

job. Dave 480-369-5182.

Lൺඇൽඌർൺඉංඇ඀
Designing Arizona Landscape 
Specializing in complete desert 
landscape and sprinkler install/

repair, trimming, blowing, 
removal, rock, lighting. Low 
Prices for Seniors. A+ rating 

with The Better Business 
Bureau. Perfect record with 

the Arizona Registrar of 
Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured.

Free estimates: 480-380-9966.

Cඈආඉඎඍൾඋ 
Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ

A+ Computer Services. PC/
Wireless Network Setup, 
Troubleshooting/Fix, PC 
Optimization/Clean-up, 

Virus and Spyware Removal, 
Tutoring-Windows, iPad, 

iPhone, etc. Very Reasonable 
Rates. A+ Certifi ed PC 
Technician. Call Marc 

480-277-1313.

Pൺංඇඍංඇ඀
Robak Painting LLC Paint 
exterior, interior. Small jobs 

welcomed. Paint kitchen cabinets, 
popcorn ceilings, block walls 

and wallpaper removal. Senior 
discount. Never one complaint 

filed against my Lic. in 20 years. 
Call Frank 480-586-1090. Lic 

#ROC 104337 Bonded & 
Insured. Visa accepted.

Ikon Painting Company
Licensed, Bonded, Insured. 

15 years of experience, 
interior and exterior. Brad 

Larson, 480-695-1848. 
ikonpaintingco@gmail.com

Mel Thompson Painting
We do it all! Interior, exterior 
painting, wallpaper removal, 
dryeall repair, popcorn ceiling 

removal and more Over 40 
years experience. Call for a 
free bid. Mel 480-983-0585. 
Licensed, Bonded, Insured.

Sඉඋංඇ඄අൾඋ Rൾඉൺංඋ 
Full Service Irrigation 

Repair and Installation Drip 
system specialists, valves, 

timers, leaks, seasonal system 
checks, 2 year warranty, free 

estimates. ROC#243662. 
Licensed-Bonded-Insured. 

www.ifi xsprinklers.com Mike 
480-233-1009.

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing 
in all phases of Sprinkler 

Repair, PVC, Drip Systems, 
Trouble Shooting. Low prices 

for Seniors. A+ rating with 
The Better Business Bureau. 

Perfect record with the Arizona 
Registrar of Contractors. 

Arizona License #243110. 
Bonded & Insured. Free 

Estimates: 
480-380-9966.

Mංඌർൾඅඅൺඇൾඈඎඌ
Unique Gifts & Home 

Décor
Mary & Martha, a division 

of Day Spring and owned by 
Hallmark, off ers unique home 
décor, gifts,  hospitality ware, 

and personalized products 
with faith-based messages. 

To visit the on-line catalog go 
to mymaryandmartha.com/
SusanTonkin/ or call Susan 

Tonkin, Mary & Martha 
Executive Consultant, 

602-339-6045 for a hard copy 
catalog. Enjoy living in the 
“&” with Mary & Martha!

Diversity Singles Club (age 
60 plus) meets Mondays, 8 
a.m. at the Golden Corral in 
Mesa for breakfast. Weekly 

activities. Newcomers 
welcome!

MARY KAY...The best in 
skin care. Are you looking 
for a dependable, friendly 
consultant that delivers for 
free! Call 480-699-6679, 

e-mail PeneMathisonmk4u@
Mary Kay.com or check out 
my website MaryKay.com/
penemathisonmk4u. “You 

will love the way you look!”  
Pene Mathison, Independent 

Beauty Consultant.

3G Permanent Make-up
Eyebrows $150., eyeliner 

top and bottom $150., top or 
bottom $100. Over 10 years of 

experience. Please call 
480-688-1924 or 

480-772-5135 for a free 
consultation.
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OCTOBER WEEKLY ACTIVITES
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 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

 SUNDAY PM MONDAY PM TUESDAY PM WEDNESDAY PM THURSDAY PM FRIDAY PM SATURDAY PM

DAILY EVENTS MONDAY AM TUESDAY AM WEDNESDAY AM THURSDAY AM FRIDAY AM SATURDAY AM

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each 

group.  Deadline notice is due in 
the offi ce by the 5th of each month.

 30 31  

DVCC Library Open
10 a.m. to Noon

Wood Shop
Monday-Thursday
9:00-11:30         R-10

Help Services
Monday-Saturday
9:00-Noon            HS

Pickleball
8:00                     R-O

Aquacise
8:30-9:15            R-O

Fused Glass
9:30-11:30           R-7

Library
10:00-Noon             L

Card Hand & Foot
1:00                         R

Fused Glass
1:00-3:00             R-7

Tai Chi
5:00-6:00                 F

Fused Glass
6:00-8:00             R-7

Cribbage
7:00                         R

Lapidary
8:00                      R-6

Aquacise
8:30-9:15            R-O

Bocce Ball
9:00                     F-O

Tai Chi
9:00-10:00               F

Fun Time Ceramics
9-Noon                R-7

Texas Hold’em
6:00                     R-8

Line Dancing
6:00-8:00                 F

Lapidary
8:00                      R-6

Pickleball
8:00                     R-O

Aquacise
8:30-9:15            R-O

Fused Glass
9:30-11:30           R-7

Library
10:00-Noon             L

Whist & Euchre
1:00                         R

Fused Glass
1:00-3:00             R-7

Library
1:00-3:00                 L

Tai Chi
5:00-6:00                 F

Pickleball
8:00                     R-O

Aquacise
8:30-9:15            R-O

5-Cent Poker
10:30-2:00           R-8

Bridge
1:00                         R

“500”
7:00                         R

Lapidary
8:00                      R-6

Bocce Ball
9:00                     F-O

Tai Chi
9:00-10:00               F

Card Bingo
10:00                       R

Fun Time Ceramics
9-Noon                R-7

Quilting Club
1:00-3:00                 R

Q/A Computer Club
9:00                      R-9

Bocce Ball
9:00                     F-O

Pinochle
7:00                         R

DVCC Board 
Study Session
9 a.m.    Read Hall
    
Singles Club Potluck
6 p.m.    Read Hall

Computer Club Meeting
9 a.m.    Read Hall

Coff ee Social
7:30 a.m.    Read Hall
    
Stampin’ Up
9-Noon  Read Hall, Rm. 5

DVCC Town Hall
Open Forum
7 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

DVCC Board Meeting
9 a.m.    Read Hall

Singles Club Meeting
9:30 a.m.     Read Hall

New Resident Social
7 p.m.    Read Hall

Tailgate Party
4 p.m.  Farnsworth   
  Outside

Pancake Breakfast
7:30-9:30 a.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Arts & Crafts Meeting
9 a.m.    Read Hall

General Potluck
5:30 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Welcome Back Party
4-7 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Coff ee Social
7:30 a.m.    Read Hall

Singles Club Meeting
9:30 a.m.     Read Hall

 HAPPY 
HALLOWEEN!

Hiking Group
8:15 a.m. Farsnworth 
Outside

Desert Walking Group
8:45 a.m. Farnsworth 
Outside

Wet Paint Registration
9-11:30 a.m. Read Hall, 
Rm. 5


